
S T .  J O S E P H  C O U N C I L  

# 7 5 2 8  

H T T P : / / W W W . K O F C 7 5 2 8 . O R G  

The Cross & Compass 
Knights of Columbus  

PO Box 24763  
Federal Way, WA  98093-1763  

J U N E   2 0 1 1  E D M U N D  M O L I N A — E D I T O R  

W H A T ’ S  I N S I D E  

•  M E S S A G E  

F R O M  T H E  
G R A N D  
K N I G H T —
P G 1  

• Council Leader-

ship pg 2 

• Birthdays pg 2 

• Calendar Events   

pg 3 

• Anniversaries 

pg 3 

• Articles -  pg4 

• Good of the 

Order—pg4 

• Family/Knight of 

the month—pg4 

• Memorial Ro-

sary—pg4 

•  

 A Message from the Grand Knight 

Brothers, what a great year! As I reflect back on the year,  I have mixed emotions in the anticipation 
of turning over the responsibilities and how much I enjoyed serving our council.   
I am amazed at all the things we have accomplished. In chronological order the major events and 
activities for our 2010 – 2011 fraternal year are; we started with supporting our church’s annual Fall 
Festival, 1st Annual Blue Mass Spaghetti dinner, annual Thanks Giving Day baskets, 1st Apple Cup 
Chili Cook-Off, Sweats for Veterans breakfast, annual Christmas food drive, annual council Christ-
mas Potluck, Crab Feed fundraiser dinner, Pro-Life Spaghetti fundraiser dinner, annual six Lenten 
Fish Fry’s, Mothers Day breakfast, monthly Nativity House Breakfasts, regular Blood Drives, and 
Coffee Donuts.  We have accomplished a lot.  We also have the numerous other activities our 
council supports from ushering to helping support the Mission Trekkers and all these things came 
about because of the overwhelming support of all of our many council brothers. I list these events 
for multiple reasons: one to make sure we all know how active our council is, secondly so that we 
all know our charitable opportunities for volunteering, and last but not least to say thanks to all of 
you who made it happen. 
 
Coming soon is an opportunity to reflect, share camaraderie and share fraternity during our Annual 
Catered Awards Banquet on Saturday June 11th at 6PM all for the excellent price of $20 per per-
son.  This is a great opportunity to treat yourself and your wife to a delicious dinner and enjoy 
watching a custom tailored slide show of our council.  There is still an opportunity to RSVP by call-
ing me directly or emailing GK@KOFC7528.ORG.  Reply soon, no later than Saturday June 4th. 
 

On May 12th, 13th, 14th and 15th Gabrielle and I, Craig & Anna Patrick, Joseph Wolleat, Tim & Beth 
Philomeno, Jeff & Karen Markwith all attended the 108th annual State Convention in Vancouver, 
WA.  We learned much about the upcoming opportunities for activities and events.  Also, we 
learned about some of the challenges we face as Knights.  I am happy to report that we received 
the WA State 1000 point club award, of which only 25 councils received this distinction.  Also, we 
qualified in the top five for the Pro-Life award of the year for our Spaghetti dinner fundraiser.  
Lastly, 8th grade student Olivia Blevens placed third in the KOFC, state wide Pro-Life essay con-
test.  
 

Our work is not finished as we have a full month of activities through the end of June.  To start, on 
Tuesday, June 7th we have our council meeting where we will vote on new officers for the 2011 – 
2012 fraternal year and at the conclusion we will sharing in sandwiches, potato salad and some 
tasty refreshments.  Also, on Sunday June 12th we host our regularly scheduled Coffee and 
Donuts.  Then, Nativity House Breakfast is on Saturday June 18th which is scheduled on the third 
Saturday of every month throughout the summer.   
I want to say thank you, for entrusting me with leading our council this last fraternal year as it has 
been a fun and rewarding process.   
 
Vivat Jesus! 
Cary Wright — Grand Knight 
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JUNE   BIRTHDAYS  

3  Thomas Appleton  4  Peter Vetter    6  Daniel Reeb  7  Ted Gimlin 

8  Jack Powers   9  Hiroshi Suzuki  11  William McKee 11  Leo Satriawan  

13  Michael Marvin  13  Michael Fay    13  Joseph Panico 15  William Vadino 

16  Casey McConville  17  Anthony Robinson  19  John Horan  20  Dennis Huss 

20  Dennis Huss   22  Joshua Markwith  23 Sigfried Hess  24  Philip Phillips 

24  Cary Wright   25  Brian Caton   26  Michael Hemmer 26  Robert Turner 

27  Kenneth Chartier  28  Thomas Kornell  28  Ricardo Herman 29  Randall Gagner 

  

WIVES 

 

2  Lorraine Davila McQuiston 12  Karen Markwith  13  Rosita Anusiem 13  Locki Batterberry 

14  Rhonda Sweeney  15  Isabel Tessier  20  Valelia Atonio 22  Jove Hyde 

23  Joanna Lopez  25  Chelley Marvin  27  Linda Herbert 29  Genoveva Favela  

2010-2011 Council Leadership 

Chaplain Fr. Bill McKee chaplain@kofc7528.org 253.839.2320 

Grand Knight Cary Wright gk@kofc7528.org 206.679.9218 
Deputy Grand Knight Craig Patrick dgk@kofc7528.org 253.946.5065 

Chancellor Joe Wolleat chancellor@kofc7528.org 253.331.8074 

Warden Jim Robinson warden@kofc7528.org 253.947.0896 

Recorder William Thomas recorder@kofc7528.org 253.941.3639 

Treasurer Edmund Molina treasurer@kofc7528.org 253.839.0361 

Financial Secretary Tim Philomeno fs@kofc7528.org 253.661.2296 

Lecturer Open lecturer@kofc7528.org  

Advocate Donald Miller advocate@kofc7528.org 253.839.4990 

Inside Guard Jeffrey Vargo ig@kofc7528.org 253.937.2814 

Outside Guard Roberto Lopez og@kofc7528.org 253.632.3680 

Trustee for 1 Year Mike Fay trustee1@kofc7528.org 253.838.6852 

Trustee for 2 Years Ken Baune trustee2@kofc7528.org 253.946.6811 

Trustee for 3 Years Jeff Markwith trustee3@kofc7528.org 253.838.1355 

Program Chairman Joseph Wolleat program@kofc7528.org 253.331.8074 

Membership Chairman Gregory Vicars membership@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Retention Chairman Gregory Vicars retention@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Church Director Raymond Van Der Roest church@kofc7528.org 253.517.8564 

Community Director Gregory Vicars community@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Council Director Cary Wright council@kofc7528.org 206.679.9218 

Family Director Dave Caton family@kofc7528.org 253.835.3245 

Vocations Deacon Juan Lezcano vocations@kofc7528.org 253.925.7206 

Youth Director Open youth@kofc7528.org  

Pro-Life Director Martin Rewa prolife@kofc7528.org 253.517.8439 

Health Ted Gimlin health@kofc7528.org 253.852.1128 
Columbian Squires Jeff Markwith counselor@kofc7528.org 253.838.1355 

Insurance Agent Ron Scholz agent@kofc7528.org 253.804.9147 

Good of the Order Ken Baune goodoftheorder@kofc7528.org 253.946.6811 

Cross & Compass Editor Edmund Molina candc@kofc7528.org 253.839.0361 

Webmaster Kevin Buck webmaster@kofc7528.org 253.874.1370 

TITLE NAME EMAIL ALIAS Phone # 
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COUNCIL CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

7th General Meeting 7:00 PM Rosary  - 7:30 Meeting Starts 

11th Annual Awards Banquet 6:00 PM 

12th Coffee & Donuts  

18th Nativity House Breakfast 7:50 AM Depart In Fro nt Life Teen House 8:00 AM 

21st 1st Degree & Planning Meeting 6:45 PM Candidat es - 7PM 1st Degree Begins 

JUNE 2011 

Membership & Insurance  
 

I am happy to report as of this date we have exceeded our goals of membership and insurance qualifying us for Star 
Council.  Did you know Star Council is not just membership and insurance quotas, it is the whole year of activities 

and charity we do that qualify us for this prestigious award!  It is everyone working behind the scenes, throughout the 
year helping support and making our council great. Excellent work gentlemen! 

 
Cary Wright 

Grand Knight 

JUNE  ANNIVERSARIES 
 
3  Patrick & Amy McGuire  7  Peter & Christine Williams  7  Alejandro & Anita Paves 
8  Daniel & Valerie Dornoff  9  Edmund & Christine Molina  9  James & Trish Ellingson 
9  Kenneth & Suzie Shattock  10  Romeo & Anita Mayor  10  Charles & Linette Lasher 
13 Varghese & Betty Payappilly 13  Mitch & Mary Czuk   14  Joseph & Tracey Rockwell 
14 Gerald & Janice Delafontaine 17  Siegfried & Marjorie Hess  23  Ralph & Peggy Horner 
24 William & Francis Thomas  24  Jose & Mary Bolanos  25  Robert & Norma Anderson 
25 Frank & Christine Zink  26  Casey & Ann McConville  27  Craig & Karen Schiedermayer 
28 James & Colleen Clevenger  28  Edward & Peggy Novak  29  Gerald & Trese Graddon 
30  Rohan & Dona Fernando 

Do you go to church? 

A friend was in front of me coming out of church one day, and the preacher was standing at the door as he always is 
to shake hands. He grabbed my friend by the hand and pulled him aside. 
The Pastor said to him, "You need to join the Army of the Lord!"  
My friend replied, "I'm already in the Army of the Lord, Pastor."  
Pastor questioned, "How come I don't see you except at Christmas and Easter?"  
 
He whispered back, "I'm in the secret service”.  

MAY - FAMILY OF THE MONTH  
 

RICHARD & JOE WOLLEAT 
 

MAY - KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
CHRIS GRUBER 
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The weekend of May 13th—15th, I attended the 
end of year spring convention in Vancouver Wash-
ington with Cary, Joseph, Jeff and Tim. One of the 
presentations was on the right to life given by the 
4US organizations. This organization promotes a 
culture of life by counseling women who have be-
come pregnant and are exploring their options.  I 
have been in contact with Diego Wendt the founder 
of this organization and would like to get the coun-
cil's opinion on having a presentation at our last 
meeting. I would like to thank all my new chairmen 
who have stepped up to serve our council next 
year. Thank you all for everything you have done 
this year. I hope to see you all at the appreciation 
dinner next month.  
  
Craig Patrick D.G.K 

 
 
Hello Brothers, 
 
Thanks for Making Our Events a Great Success 
We are Changing Lives and Saving Lives, but with-
out all your fantastic support behind the scene 
making our fund raising events the success they 
were, we would not have been able to reach our 
budget goal and financially support all the charity 
work we do. Your efforts and support make our 
work easy and our Parish presence always in the 
forefront. Thanks to the leadership of this year’s 
Officers, we always had a great turnout. Enjoy the 
summer, Rest and Play. Come September we will 
need your energy again. Thanks again to the great-
est council 7528. -----------------Tony 

 

 

The Joseph M Clemens  

Memorial Rosary  

 

Brothers...Please consider attending this recitation 
at 7 PM prior to our Council’s monthly meet-
ings.  See you there.  

Good of the Order 
Listed are all of the those Brother Knights or family members who are 
Sick or in Distress 

    Sick  
Mike Hemmer 
Joe Penwell 
 Bill Martin 

Jean Martin 
Karen Markwith 

Ben and Vi McGregor 
Susan Reeb 

Ruth Fay 
Jeanne Hitchcock 

Lukas Baune 
Jim Miller 

Samantha Slawson 
Jacob Slawson 
Marvin Wright 

Vince Philomeno 
Theresa Graddon 

Victor Vaona 
Toni Blaisdell 

Anna Marie Beaulac 
George Wolleat 

Ann Zink 
 

All those who have joined Our Lord in Heaven this year  
Please keep these Knights and family members in your  
prayers. Thanks!  
 

Mark Mareko 
Gary Best 

 
Dear Brother Knights and Families- 
 
I recently discovered the following definition of the word “ministry” which 
struck me as an excellent characterization: 
 
“Ministry is any action of Christian people, which reveals and furthers 
God’s presence in the world on behalf of the church and at the service of 
those in need. Both of these services the Church herself designates as 
necessary components for quality ministry to the People of God. But min-
istry is more than activity; it is an expression of the call and the grace of 
God’s presence in the sacraments of initiation. It is for the People of God 
an experience of the God who faithfully accompanies the pilgrim Church 
on the journey of salvation.” 
 
By now, you’re probably wondering what this has to do with the Knights of 
Columbus!  Actually, I believe this is the essence of who and what we are 
as an organization. 
 
Our council will seek to expand our Family Ministry next year to involve 
our families more in fun-filled Christian activities. 
 
For those of you who participated in the “Lady’s Appreciation Night” I 
believe it was a good time had by all.  Special thanks go to Val Dornoff 
and my wife Mary for the flower arrangements (and to Costco!) as well as 
to our mystery guest entertainer, Dan Petersonn.  Next year, we would 
like to expand this dinner to a location which can accommodate a larger 
crowd more comfortably and  
the same time keep the costs down. Any suggestions regarding a local 
“off campus” location ? 
 
Mary and I hope and pray you all have a safe and relaxing summer!  We 
are off to Colorado for 3 months to enjoy our 2 granddaughters. 
Vivat Jesus, 
 
PGK David Caton, Family Minister 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 


